BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 27, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Athony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.        
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman , Eric A. Walker, Selectman Adam P. Forman,  Robert E. Mazow, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion: 
The Clifton Improvement Association spoke to the Board on a request to place a temporary sign for fundraising to rebuild the seawall fronting at Beach Bluff Park.

The Board voted 4-1 in favor of a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve the above request for a temporary sign for four months ending on June 1, 2009, seconded by Selectmen Forman. Selectman Scibelli opposed the motion.
Appointment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to appoint Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator as hearing officer for Civil Service layoffs seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a change of manager request for Uno Chicago Grill, 970 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass regarding their current liquor license seconded by Selectman Forman. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from Russ Patten and Jane Madigan to use Town Hall on April 25, 2009, for their wedding ceremony from 4-6pm which will include a fee to be determined by Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator seconded by Selectman Walker.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve an invoice from Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $2,012.50 for services through December 31, 2008, seconded by Selectman Mazow.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve meeting minutes from January 13, 2009, seconded by Selectman Forman. 

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke to the Board regarding his FY10 Budget projection.
Selectman’s Time:
Selectman Mazow commented that there is a sign policy problem here in Town and has volunteered to work with Selectman Sullivan and the Zoning By Law Committee to create a current sign policy. Selectman Mazow believes that there are good community ideas and events that would benefit from this policy.  

Selectman Sullivan spoke on the Zoning By Law Committee and their hard work.  Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of her upcoming office hours on Thursday, January 29, 2009, from 9-12Noon at Town Hall. 

Selectman Walker thanked Selectman Forman for his service to the Town and wished him well in the future. Selectman Walker reminded resident of their responsibility to shovel there sidewalks. 
Selectman Scibelli thanked Selectman Forman for his dedication and stated he is disappointed he will not have the opportunity to continue to work with him in the future on the Board. 
Adjournment:
The Board took a roll call vote to go into executive session at 8:20P.M.

The Board took a roll call vote to come out of executive session at 9:22P.M

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to adjourn meeting at 9:22P.M.  seconded by Selectman Walker.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

